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The triggering event was an authorized absence on March 2, 2009. The Grievant had called in
requesting FMLA for her sick child. The Grievant had not worked enough hours to qualify for FMLA.
The Grievant was of the opinion that she only needed 1180 to qualify and was told the requirement is
1250 in the preceding 12 months. The Grievant had been prOVided a FMLA packet which states how
many hours are needed to qualify.

The Grievant received a Written Reminder for attendance on February 22, 2008 and a DML for
attendance on May 5, 2008. The Grievant had two coaching and counseling sessions following the
DML.

Following the Written Reminder the Grievant had 170 hours of unavailability in the preceding 12
months and at the time of the DML the Grievant had 679 hours of unavailability in the preceding 12
month period. At the time of termination the Grievant had 202 hours of unavailability in the preceding
12 months.

The Grievant's explanation is that between April through May 2008 her son had asthma and both her
and her son were getting sick on and off. In February 2008 the Grievant's daycare provider broke her
back and the Grievant could not come to work.

The supervisor reviewed the attendance management policy again with the Grievant in January 2009.
The supervisor accommodated the employee on February 2,2009 when she called in sick for herself
and her child and was granted a floating holiday. On February 18, 2009 the Grievant requested time



off for out patient surgery and her supervisor granted her vacation in order to approve the time off.
The supervisor had made efforts to assist the Grievant in bringing her attendance to an acceptable
level.

The Union argued that since the Grievant was placed on a DML she has improved her attendance
record. The Union further argued that the incident that triggered the discharg was very minor and did
not justify the harsh treatment and that the Grievant was truthful for the reason for the absence.

The Grievant in this case has short service and was on an active DML. The Grievant received two
coaching and counseling since the DML was issued. The Grievant has failed to sustain her
commitment to follow the established attendance policy. The supervision has eKtended efforts ta-.
assist the Grievant in meeting the department's expectations.

Based on the totality of the record the termination was for just and sufficient cause. This case is
closed without adjustment.
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